

KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB

NEWS FLASH

Obituary



It is with deep regret that we announce the passing of club founding member JAMES M KEEN at the age of 95 years.

He was a member for some 30 years and am told by his son greatly enjoyed his time with his friends.

Our condolences are extended to the family.

The funeral is at Poole Crematorium at 10.30 am on Friday 21st May.

The family would be delighted if any of his golfing friends wished to attend his funeral, and lunch to celebrate his life afterwards.

Please email his son, Andrew if you will be attending as they know need to know numbers in advance for the lunch.

His email address is: ak@cityir.com

Management Committee Restructuring



Andy Groom has been been appointed as Vice-Chairman of the Management Committee, due to the resignation of Bob O'Hara.

The Greens Sub-Committee has been restructured and the following Directors have been appointed: Kevin Harrington (Chairman), Andy Parsons & Alan Penny.

Reunert Bauser (GM), Alan Magee (Course Manager) & Andy Windsor (Professional) will also attend the meetings.

Maurice Randall is the Director responsible for the Borehole & Irrigation projects.

Borehole Update



The borehole drilled behind our existing water tank has now stabilised.

A temporary submersible pump was installed to pump water from the aquifer and to clear any sediment resulting from the drilling operation.

We are now pumping what appears to be clear water. However, this clear water needs to be confirmed as suitable for irrigation purposes, i.e. it has no harmful chemical compounds in it.

Samples have been taken and are currently at a laboratory being tested.

Assuming the results are positive the next step is to install a permanent submersible pump with pipework into our water tank when we hope to extract up to 20,000 litres of water each day to contribute to our irrigation schedule.